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The USCPFA Halloween Party held on Sunday October 30th 2011 at the Friend’s meeting House.





  As always this year’s Halloween party was well attended and was lots of fun! We had both Chinese and American friends attending of all ages. Having the company of a beautiful princess, among other costume wearers, honored us! The evening started with pumpkin carving. Rezsin led the pin the stalk on the pumpkin and sent our poor recipients in all kinds of directions!


 


  There was wonderful conversation and company and delicious food at our potluck dinner, before ghost story telling and entertainment. Our member Mary Murphy, a well known professional story teller, kindly told two incredibly scary tales, one set at St Rose only a few doors away!! We also heard some old Chinese and English tales!


 


  After this, two of the scholar’s daughters played some beautiful piano for us, Bob and Joyce Baum also played trumpet and musical stick; before Daisy, a Chinese Master’s student from St Rose, again amazed us and rounded off the evening with her incredible piano playing! 





  We then all went home looking twice over our shoulders for the ghost of Saint Rose! You still never made it to our Halloween party?! ! Well mark your new calendar now, it is always on the closest Saturday or Sunday to Halloween and always guarantied to be so much fun! 





 





 





 





 























Christmas Party


  


  "Deck the halls with boughs of holly, falala lalal" sang the members and friends at the Holiday Party December 17 at Anne Marfey and her daughter Christiina Goldfarb's home. Thirty-seven people attended and two energetic and cute children had a lot of fun, the food was wonderful and the fire blazed in the fireplace making a pleasant glow. Everyone gathered in a circle and Mary Murphy told the story--The Baker's Dozen (13). The party ended with singing carols to the        piano played by Jianye Jiang, trumpet by Bob Baum and Steven Chen on Bob's amazing homemade instrument of drums and bells. All had a great time.
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Newsletter Information


Next NL Deadline February 15


     We invite you to submit articles for the newsletter to Editor Xin Ni, 9 Knolls Rd, Niskayuna, NY 12309 or email at nixin1@gmail.com. Tell us what you want and we will do our best to provide you with more information. Next deadline: February 15th, 2012.

















Events





    Steering Committee meetings are open to anyone interested on January 26 and February 16. All Thursdays. Meetings start at 7 PM. at 70 Chestnut St., Apt. A, Albany














Coming Soon:   


       


CCC Chinese New Year Celebration                        Jan 21        


Chinese Cooking Demonstration & Potluck Lunch Feb 4             


SNOWSHOEING & Potluck Lunch                         Feb 18


Chinese History through Coins                                Feb 26














WINTER FUN!  GO SNOWSHOEING and LEARN ABOUT NATURE then join us for LUNCH and CONVERSATION on FEBRUARY 18





  On Saturday February 18 we will go SNOWSHOEING at the Five Rivers Environmental Education Center is located on Game Farm Road in Delmar. This is an annual FAMILY event for our members, students and scholars from China and includes children who are at least 8 years old. You will need to arrive by 9:30 AM 


  


   To drive to the center go south on Route 443/Delaware Ave. Shortly after you pass Bethlehem High School on your left you should watch for the FIVE RIVERS ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION CENTER sign and turn right. When we begin, the guides at the center will explain how to put on and walk on snowshoes, and then we will go for a walk using snowshoes (they provide them but if you have your own, please bring them) to walk on top of the snow. Let's hope we actually have snow-but we'll have a walk even if there is none. They will show us animal prints and explain how they survive in the winter. Be sure to dress warmly. For Winter Outdoor activities you usually need a coat, hat, mittens and warm pants (snow pants if possible).  Dress in layers. We should finish our walk by about 11:30 AM. 


   


  Next we will enjoy lunch and friendly conversation at the Delmar Reformed Church located at 386 Delaware Ave./Rte 443. When we leave the Five Rivers Center, turn left on Rte. 443, going back towards Albany about two miles to.  Everyone is asked to please bring food to share at the lunch - main dishes are encouraged; we do not want too many deserts!


 


   SPACE IS LIMITED so we ask you to call and make your reservation. Please contact Kirk kkhbravo1@yahoo.com 518-782-0746 if you need a ride or have space in your car so that you can offer a ride, need more directions or have any questions. 





Our February USCPFA Program Features


 Larry Wang





   Mark your calendar for Sunday, February 26th at 2 PM at the Colonie library for a presentation by Larry Wang "Chinese History Through Coins." Larry's coin collection will be on display. His is a unique approach to the historical record. All of our programs are free and open to the public. Light refreshments will be served.  
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Kirk Huang’s


Message





Chinese Traditional Food for the Spring Festival


  Just like Christmas in West, the New Year in the lunar calendar, or the Spring Festival, is the most important festival to all the people who trace their roots back to China. The New Year season extends officially about two weeks, with many days preparing in advance. “Lucky” foods play a vital part in most of the festivities and are served through the whole celebration.


Jiao Zi (Chinese Dumpling)


  Boiled dumplings are traditionally served at a Chinese New Year dinner. In northern China, the dumplings are filled with meat and are eaten to usher in wealth and good luck for the New Year. Sometimes a coin will be inserted into one of the dumplings, and the person who bites into it is destined to have plenty of wealth in the year ahead. Chinese dumpling looks like the golden ingots (Yuan Bao) used during the Ming Dynasty for money and the name sound like the word for the earliest paper money, so serving them brings the promise of wealth and prosperity.


Nian Gao (New Year Cake)


  The northerners eat Jiao Zi, but southerners like to eat Nian Gao, which translates to “New Year Cake”. In Chinese, Gao is a homonym for high. Nian Gao is also called Nian Nian Gao, which is a homonym for “higher each year”, symbolizing progress and promotion at work and in daily life and improvement in life year by year.


  New Year Cake is a sweet, sticky, brown cake made from rice flour and sugar, a kind of glutinous white cake in the shape of rectangle. Often given as a gift, it is delicious when steamed, fried with eggs or even eaten cold.








Yu (Fish)


  Fish also plays a great role in festive celebrations. The word for fish, “Yu,” sounds like the words both for wish and abundance. As a result, on New Year’s Eve it is customary to serve a fish at the end of the evening meal, symbolizing a wish for abundance in the coming year. For added symbolism, the fish is served whole, with head and tail attached, symbolizing a good beginning and ending for the coming year.


Other Special Foods


  Other symbolic and lucky foods include noodles, which often symbolize longevity and a hope for endless good fortune, good luck and prosperity in the coming year. Peanuts and garlic chives also mean everlasting or long life. For wealth, you should eat oranges, bamboo shoots, egg rolls and black moss seaweed. The word “oyster” means “good things” and is often eaten with rice noodles at New Year feasts, especially in southern China.


-- From CITS.com
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Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bob Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@peoplepc.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Events: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Programs (monthly): Gene Damm � HYPERLINK "mailto:gdamm@nycap.rr.com" ��gdamm@nycap.rr.com� Phone: 518-482-7675


Membership – Hank Williams 518-456-6886, � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com� (46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084)











Type of Membership


Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40














Quick View Calendar














Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sat, Jan 21�
CCC Chinese New Year Celebration�
The Egg�
2:30 PM�
1�
�
    Sat, Feb 4�
Chinese Cooking Demonstration and Potluck Lunch�
Westminster Presbyterian Church�
12:30 PM�
1�
�
Sat, Feb 18�
SNOWSHOEING and Potluck Lunch�
Five Rivers Environmental Education Center�
9:30 AM�
2�
�
Sun, Feb 26�
Chinese History Through Coins�
Colonie library�
2:00 PM�
2�
�
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President's Message





   Happy New Year! Hope you had good Holidays! We had a busy 2011. Many good and well-attended programs were held. I like to thank you for helping and attending which made 2011another very successful year. 





  Many scholars and their family attended many of our programs and they became part of our USCPFA family. Most of them had to go back to China during this past summer. We were sorry to see friends leave. However, we have now many friends all over China whom we can visit. Meanwhile, we are glad to see many new scholars and their family joining our programs.





  I had a very enjoyable trip to Taiwan and Shanghai in December for couple weeks, and was able to meet couple of the returned Scholars in Shanghai. We were all very happy to see each other again in China. 





   I like to encourage you to get involved in our Chapter’s activities. Please let me know if you have ideas or suggestions. 





   This year is year of the Dragon and Chinese New Year Day is on January 23rd. I like to wish you and your loved ones Happy, Healthy and Prosperous in 2012 and the Year of the Dragon.





 


Kirk














US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President - Kirk Huang


Membership Chair – Hank Williams


46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084











                                  


                                   


























January–February 2012 Issue 








Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA				





Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________         Circle one of the above





Email ____________________________________________________


		     


Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Hank Williams, 46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084. 


Email: � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com�





All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.





     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org�





* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" information and reminders


�                                       





Events





Quick View Calendar








The Annual Chinese Cooking Demonstration and Potluck Lunch at Westminster Presbyterian Church Saturday February 4th, 2012





  On Saturday February 4th, 2012 we will be hosting our seventh annual cooking demonstration at the Westminster Presbyterian Church, which is located at 85 Chestnut St (between Dove Street and Swan Street) from 12:30 PM – 3:30 PM. We are fortunate enough to have several chefs who are visiting scholars and students and all excellent cooks. They will give us easy to follow step-by-step directions, so that both the novice and the expert will be able to recreate the dishes. Come out of the cold and learn something new this New Year; you will not be sorry!! After the demonstration you will be able to sample the dishes that they make as well as share the dishes you and others bring, with warm conversation at the potluck. This is a popular event, which is enjoyed by both Chinese and Americans alike, so please contact Alison at 


518-944-1614 or by e-mail at devonalison1@yahoo.com if you wish to attend.





 














CCC Chinese New Year Celebration at the Egg


January 21, 2012





  Once again, the Chinese New Year (Chunjie) is approaching. Next year is the year of Dragon, the symbol of China. To celebrate this special event, the Chinese Community Center has prepared a wonderful performance. You and your family are cordially invited to join us to celebrate the 2012 Spring Festival together. Thanks for your support! 





Date: January 21, 2012 


Time: 2:30PM 


Location: The Egg at Albany 


Ticket Price: $50 (VIP); $20/$15/$10 (CCC Member discounted) 





Ticket can be purchased at the following places: 


1. The Egg Box Office 


2. Chinese School at the following School days: 12/18/11,1/8/12,1/15/12 


3. By phone: Peijia Tan @ 518-428-9768 





Huanchen Qiao @ 518-782-9398 


Minfeng Xu @ 518-406-5451 


Ming Ding @ 518-869-5930



































